March 16, 1966

Dr. Charles W. Carter 4308 S. Wigger Street Marion, Indiana

Dear Dr. Carter:

Thank you so much for your letter of March 13. I am happy to know that Wesleyan Theological Journal has gone to the publishers. I do hope it will be possible for them to have it to us before N.H.A. Convention in April.

I think that the best arrangement would be to have them ship the journals directly to me at the convention site unless they should happen to get them done earlier than it seems evident they will. I will be leaving for Dallas Monday, April 11, and if they would ship them to me c/o of the Baker Hotel in Dallas most of the membership of W.T.S. would be there, and they could claim their copies then. This would save us one item of postage. In addition to that we would like to have the journal available for sale during the convention.

If it becomes evident that the journals are going to be available earlier than was the original plan, they could just as well be sent to me here. It would, of course, be important that they arrive no later than Saturday, the 9th of April.

In any case I will be responsible for the distribution of the journal whether it is sent to me here or to the convention site in Dallas.

I note your inquiry with reference to paying the cost of the printing. It was my understanding that N.H.A. had promised some assistance, and it looks to me as though the \$100.00 they have promised would come very close to meeting the total obligation. I expect by convention time we would have funds resulting from the sale of the journal so that any balance which remained unpaid could be taken care of.

Thank you for your conscientious work on this important project.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris Secretary Wesleyan Theological Society

MAH: mb